
CNYR SCCA July 2024 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The July 2024 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at the 
Liverpool, NY American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 10-July-2024. 
 
It was a muggy, stormy day as the remains of Hurricane Beryl passed through the area, 
so no parking lot car show. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:11pm. There were 10 members in 
attendance. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio reported on the Solo event he and his son Eric participated in at the 
Seneca Army Depot site last month. It was Eric’s first event driving a car since receiving 
his driver’s license. They had great time and Eric ended up finishing second in the 
Novice class. Congratulations Eric! 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro had nothing to report other than he as very happy with the service 
performed on his E46 BMW by Wolfsburg Automotive. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini provided the May financial report for loading up on the website. 
 
Secretary Report: 
Secretary Leubner reported the June meeting minutes had been loaded on the club 
website. RE Donofrio made a motion to accept the June minutes as posted on the club 
website. ARE Mangicaro seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken reported the Father’s Day event included 6 father’s making 
runs. The next event on July 13th is an Out of Region (OOR) with the Glen Region. In 
addition, there will be a double event July 27th - 28th, followed by an event August 18th. 
These three events will be held at the Oswego Airport EVOC site in Fulton. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering reported the most recent event had 11 participants including a 
competitor that trailered his WRX up from Long Island. The timing equipment worked 
perfectly with the timing display allowing everyone to watch the tight competition that 
resulted in less than a second between the first and second place cars!   
 
Vince also reported the SCCA booth at the Street Scene car show was well received 
with spectators checking out the Solo and RallyX cars on display and asking questions 
about the events. In addition, the daughter of a past member parked the ’76 Honda 
Civic that both her father and uncle used to compete in Solo events back in the 80’s at 
our booth too. 



Road Rally Report: 
There was no Report. 
 
Flagging Report: 
Mick Levy reported the SCCA July Sprints at WGI provided some great racing. He also 
reported the IMSA event provided a lot of excitement on the track. Next up for SCCA is 
the FLR Regions, Fun One the weekend of August 17th – 18th. 
 
Old Business: 
No old business to report. 
 
New Business: 
It was noted there will be car event Saturday night at the usual local site.  
 
The next General Membership meeting will be Wednesday, August 14th. 
 
Mick Levy made a motion to adjourn, the motion was seconded by Ed Leubner and 
unanimously approved at 7:47pm. 
 
Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


